DUNSFOLD PARISH COUNCIL

Tel: 01483 200980 Unit 3, The Orchard email: dunsfoldparishclerk@btconnect.com Chiddingfold Road

Dunsfold GU8 4PB

COMMONS COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the Parish Council Commons Committee Meeting held on Thursday 15th March 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Nugent Room, Winn Hall, Dunsfold.

Cllrs Present:

Cllr Steven Haines, Chairman Cllr Rupert Jones

Cllr Stephen Hayward, Vice Chairman Cllr Gray

Cllr Jean Martin Cllr Roy Enticknap

Cllr Shepherd

Representing Friends of Dunsfold Common:

Clerk to the meeting: Mrs Celeste Lawrence, Clerk & RFO Public: 0

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Mr Bentall, Mr Hedger.

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The draft minutes of the Commons Committee meeting held on 11th January 2018 as circulated, were proposed by Cllr Enticknap; seconded by Cllr Martin unanimously agreed as a true record for the Chairman to sign.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None.

4. REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE COMMONS STEERING GROUP

Nothing to report.

5. WOODLAND AND POND MANAGEMENT PROGRAMME

Nothing to report.

6. COMMON AREA ISSUES

- Email received regarding the removal of posts in front of Ashton was considered. It was agreed that the posts don't block the right of way and would not be removed. Cllr Enticknap to let the owner know. The email also enquired about the progress of the repair of the pathways. Cllr Enticknap has obtained 2 quotes from contractors for various groundwork around the village. The quote for the work outside 3 properties concerned is £22,000 which would need to be divided between the three properties that benefit as in the deed of easement.
- Email regarding dog foul bags being thrown into the hedgerows was considered. It was agreed that the Clerk would request anti dog fouling stickers from Waverley to be put in appropriate places around the village. A reminder would also be published on the village website.
- A letter requesting more posts to be put in front of Farleigh Cottage was considered. It was agreed that Cllr Enticknap would inspect and talk it through with the owner.
- Email regarding the widening of the drive in front of Clematis Cottage was considered. It was agreed that the Council has no objection in principle subject to obtaining the correct permissions from Waverley Borough Council. The email also referred to the state of the public car park it was agreed that the Council would do the required work. Cllr Enticknap to discuss with the owner of Clematis Cottage.
- Cllr Enticknap reported that he was meeting with the tree inspector on 4th April.
- Discussions to be started with Surrey County Councillor Victoria Young regarding the s106 monies allocated to the Parish Council and the work identified as per the quotes obtained.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.05pm.	
Signed	Dated